



October 15, 2012

M. Scott Johnson Thomas J. Dougherty, Jr. Fletcher, Heald, & Hildreth 1300 North 17th Street, 11th Floor Arlington, VA 22209

Dear Messrs. Johnson and Dougherty:

We are in receipt of your letter dated September 14, 2012 regarding carriage of WACP by Verizon in the Philadelphia DMA on a must carry basis. As you may know, Verizon's and WACP's engineers have been working together, and WACP's engineers will perform onsite testing at the Verizon facility on Wednesday, October 17, 2012.

We will continue to discuss carriage of WACP with the station based on the results of Wednesday's testing. In the meantime, please do not hesitate to contact me at (703) 351-3003 with any questions.

Sincerely,

Tonya Rutherford

Assistant General Counsel

Business & Legal Affairs

Verizon FiOS Television

cc: Matthew J. Bray, Vice President, Western Pacific Broadcast, LLC Marcelo Correa, Verizon Content Strategy and Acquisition